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In November 2006 the then DfES launched a consultation on a proposal to provide further guidance as to what constitutes full time education in independent schools. 179 people responded, including home educators, voluntary and private organisations and local authorities.

The main points raised were:

· We needed to draw the boundaries between independent schools and other provision in a way that there was clarity as to which regulatory regime applied in different cases;

· Home educators were concerned that they would have to register as independent schools;

· We needed more clarity over the treatment of local authority commissioned alternative provision;

· Registering providers of ‘the majority of a child’s education’ was probably unworkable as this definition was imprecise.

We have now had time to consider these points and have concluded that the best approach is to adjust the definition of an independent school so as to specify that an independent school is the main organiser of a programme of education for children of compulsory school age, unless provision is excluded through regulations. 

We would propose that regulations exclude:

· schools maintained by a local authority;

· non-maintained special schools;

· temporary provision e.g. summer schools;

· any institutions providing less than 12.5 hours per week tuition (primary) and 15 hours (secondary) for individual children;

· further education colleges;

· hospital schools;

· home tutorial services organised by a local authority;

· education supervised or delivered by parents.

The consultation is also available at www.dcsf.gsi.gov.uk/consultations. Please send responses either via the e mail or direct to myself at the address above by 26 October 2007.
Yours sincerely

 
Paul Lavery

Independent Education and Boarding Team 
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